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Dear President, 
 
Executive Committee Decisions 
 
Following the Executive Committee meeting that was held on February 14th and 15th 2014 in 
Lausanne, please find the following information: 
 
a) Indian Fencing Federation 
Since the IOC lifted the suspension of the Indian Olympic Committee, the Executive Committee also 
decided to lift the suspension of the Indian Fencing Federation, which regains all its rights and 
prerogatives. 
 
b) 2014 Youth Olympic Games 
Please find enclosed: 

- The guidelines related to authorized identifications, as enacted by the IOC, which will be 
applied during the 2014 YOG. 

- The officials and referees appointed by the Executive Committee for the 2014 YOG. 
 
c) Administrative rules 
The Executive Committee approved the modifications in chapter 2 (calendar), 3 (refereeing), 5 
(Executive Committee), 6 (Fees to be paid by federations), 9 (competitions), 10 (protocol), 12 
(confederations). 
 
The additions made in chapter 6 (Fees to be paid by federations), will be submitted to the 2014 
Congress for ratification, according to article 1.6 of the Statutes but will be applied from the beginning 
of the 2014-2015 season. 
 
The modifications made in chapter 10 (protocol) will be applied for the 2014-2015 season. 
 
d) Colored masks or masks with drawings 
In FIE competitions, a federation can use masks without drawings or national colors and masks with 
drawings and national colors approved by the Executive Committee. 
The Executive Committee will accept only one drawing or national colors per federation. 
If a federation wishes to change the drawings or national colors of its masks, the new approved 
drawings or national colors will replace those previously accepted by the Executive Committee. 
 
e) Veterans World Championships 
The Executive Committee approved the addition of a team event in each weapon and they will bring 
together the +50, +60 and +70 age categories. These competitions will be held starting from the 2014 
edition of the Veterans World Championships but will be submitted to the 2014 Congress for 
ratification, just as the proposals related to the competition formulas. 
 
f) Hall of Fame 
The Executive Committee approved to continue with the Hall of Fame and its nominations. National 
federations will be contacted on this matter soon. 
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g) Tests 
At sabre, the proposals related to the on-guard line and the return to two meters were tested during a 
competition in Russia. Further tests will be held during the Plovdiv and Kazan training camps and 
during the Budapest Junior competition in September. 
 

 
 
Alisher Usmanov 
      President 

 

	 	 	 	 	 	

 


